
                                                                                                                                13 November 2019 

 

Committee Secretary 

Senate Standing Committee on Legal and Constitutional Affairs 

PO Box 6100 

CANBERRA  ACT 2600 

Dear Secretary 

Clarifications to Hansard 

I write to you concerning information provided to the Senate Standing Committee on Legal and 
Constitutional Affairs during Senate Estimates hearing on Tuesday 22 October 2019. 

I was not present at the hearing but the following has been bought to my attention. 

At page 26 of the transcript Senator Henderson referred to me in the following terms: 

Ms Moira Brophy, a former Labor senator for Queensland appointed in June 2016 and reappointed 
by the Attorney General in 2019. 

I wish to clarify this information and seek to have the record corrected because I am not nor have I 
ever been a Labor senator. It is correct that I was appointed a member of the Administrative Appeals 
Tribunal in June 2016 and I was reappointed in 2019. I seek this clarification not as a member of the 
tribunal but in my personal capacity as a citizen. 

 
 

 

Yours sincerely 

Moira Brophy 

 




